政府總部公務員事務局

香港添馬添美道 2號 政府總部西翼



CIVIL SERVICE BUREAU GOVERNMENT SECRETARIAT

WEST WING
CENTRAL GOVERNMENT OFFICES
2 TIM MEI AVENUE, TAMAR
HONG KONG

本函檔號 Our Ref.: CSBCR/AP/4-075-005/5 Pt. 24

來函檔號 Your Ref.:

電話號碼 Tel. No.: 281

2810 3844

傳真號碼 Fax No.:

2868 5069

電郵地址 E-mail Address: csbts@csb.gov.hk

網 址 Homepage Address: http://www.csb.gov.hk

8 June 2021

Mr Simon Chan Hung-lit
President
Hong Kong Former Senior Civil Servants Association
Unit 416, 4/F., Sino Industrial Plaza
9 Kai Cheung Road
Kowloon Bay
Kowloon

Dear Mr Chan,

Freeze of Pensions in 2021-22

I write to inform you that pensions will be frozen at their existing levels in 2021-22 and seek your assistance in passing on the message to your members for their information.

The annual average monthly Consumer Price Index (A) in 2020-21 is lower than that of the preceding year by 0.1%. Therefore, in accordance with the pension increase mechanism, pensions will be frozen at their existing levels in 2021-22. The Director of Accounting Services will notify the relevant pensioners and relevant dependants that pensions will be frozen at their existing levels in 2021-22.

Thank you very much for your attention.

Yours sincerely,

(Ms Shirley Ho) for Secretary for the Civil Service